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Date April 24, 2024

Mayor Painter and Municipal Council
Municipality of Crowsnest Pass

Box 600

Crowsnest Pass, AB TOK OEO

Re: Utility Servicing of Multi-Unit Residential Developments
Recommendations to Council

Dear Mayor Painter and Councillors,

At the March 27, 2024 meeting of the Municipal Planning Commission, Staff reviewed with Municipal
Planning Commission some of the challenges regarding the servicing of Multi-Unit residential
developments (bareland condo vs. fee simple lots based on servicing cost), the need to provide early and
consistent information to applicants that will be considered in the decision making on their applications
[Section 638.2 (3) of the MGA is relevant], and the expectation that this or similar housing forms are
expected to increase in the future.

Based on the review, Justin Ames made a motion to recommend that Council develop a policy based on
current Municipality of Crowsnest Pass bylaws and engineering standards and/or on best practices from
other municipalities that will guide applicants in determining an appropriate and feasible servicing
approach and how this will be considered in the decision-making process on development permit and
subdivision applications.

The Municipal Planning Commission hereby made the following motion/s for recommendation:

MOTION by Justin Ames that a letter be sent to Council under signature of the Municipal
Planning Commission Chair to recommend that Council consider the expected increase in
multi-unit residential development and the need to develop a policy regarding utility
servicing of multi-unit residential buildings in scenarios where the land is held in fee
simple vs. rental vs. condominium plan, and for utility servicing in general, based on the
Municipal Government Act, current Municipality of Crowsnest Pass bylaws and
engineering standards, and/or best practices from other municipalities that will guide
applicants in determining an appropriate, feasible, and cost-effective servicing approach,
and how this will be considered in the decision-making process on development permit
and subdivision applications.

Thank you for your consideration.

Justin Ames, Chair Person
Municipal Planning Commission




